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Our By -Laws  state that òThe regular meeting in October shall be known 

as the Annual Meeting.ó  They further state ò...for the purpose of  
electing a Board of Directors for the coming yearéó  It is with great 

pleasure that I present our elected officials for year 2019 that were 

elected unanimously by the members present at the October Annual 

Meeting, held during the October Dinner on October 22:  

 
Jon Galbraith, Commodore    Dennis Largé, Treasurer  

Ken Olsen, Vice Commodore   Clark Scarboro, Trustee                                                                              

Laurie Wishkoski, Rear Commodore  Don Chandler,  Trustee  

David Latimer, Fleet Captain   Jennifer Johnston, Trustee  
Susi Holleman, Secretary    Terry Sigmond, Staff Commodore    

 

Congratulation to our new Board members, as well to those of you who are continuing to 

serve.  To outgoing Board members Shelia Cencak , Treasurer 2017 -2018, Bill Davis , 

Fleet Captain 2018, Bill Plummer , Trustee 2016 -2018 and Jim Barrett , Staff  
Commodore 2018.  Thank you for all you have done as board members to make SBYC  a 

very special and fun club.  I appreciate serving along with you!  

 

What better way to welcome in fall the season than a Bavarian -style Oktoberfest  

Celebration !  Oktoberfest  hosts Jon and Debbie Galbraith  and their crew Claus òBier 

Sommelieró and Turid Dassel, WC and Lora Harvey, Ken and Susan Olsen, Bill and 
Brenda Davis, Dale and Kim Oldis, Michael Barclay and Ashley Sweeney, and  Dave 

and Mary Latimer .  WC and Claus  dressed the part in their Lederhosen  as they served 

us German prezels, Beer, Riesling and Gewurztraminer.  Head Grillmeisters Bill Davis 

and Ken Olsen  were busy cooking the Bratwurst.  Frauleins Debbie, Lora and Brenda  

wore their Dirndls  and served up the Bratwurst with Sauerkraut, Spaetzle, German  
Potato Salad, and Rotkoh prepared by Brat From Deutschland !  The Apple Streusel was 

the perfect way to top off a great Abendessen!   Everyone was encouraged to stick around 

for our annual meeting and for some Oktoberfest fun and Gemütlichkeit !  We tanzte  to 

the sounds of an impromptu jam session with Mike and Linda Wishkoski  (Greggõs 

brother and sister -in -law), their friend Dave Menz,  and Rob Haysõs brother Bill Hays .  It 

could not have been planned better!  Thank -you Jon  and Debbie  and Abendcrew  for an 
enjoyable evening!  PROST!  

 

Join me at the Commodoreõs Ball which will be held on Saturday December 1, 2018 .  

Registration will open on November 4 th , 2018  and will remain open until full or  

registration closes on November 23 , 2018 .  You can register on line at 

www.shelterbayyachtclub.org .  If you are having trouble logging on the website please 
contact Jim Barrett  at jim@barrettmarine.com  or call 360 -466 -3607.  

From the Helm ñTerry Sigmond, Commodore  

olphin  

http://www.shelterbayyachtclub.org
mailto:jim@barrettmarine.com
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Vice Commodore ñJon Galbraith  
 

Iõd like to thank everyone who attended our October dinner and cast their votes at the  
annual Business Meeting.  You unanimously approved some outstanding nominees to our 

Board of Directors, and also approved the advancement of several current board members, 

myself included, onward into 2019.  Let me echo Terry  in giving a heartfelt thank you to our 

outgoing board members Sheila Cencak , Bill Davis , Bill Plummer , and Jim Barrett .  It has 

been a pleasure serving with you all and I appreciate all your support during the past year.  
 

It seems like just a few weeks ago that Jim Barrett invited himself onto our boat, during a 

club cruise to Roche Harbor, and convinced me to accept the nomination for 2016 Rear Commodore.  The 

process of ògoing through the chairsó to eventually become next yearõs Commodore has been interesting,  

eye-opening, and, surprisingly, fun and rewarding.  If you think club leadership is something you might be 

interested in yourself, let me know ñ Iõd love to discuss it with you.  Meanwhile, I appreciate everyoneõs  
confidence in me, and our new board, as we chart the course forward into our yacht clubõs 42rd year. 

 

Now that our annual election is behind us, Iõll be working on filling our clubõs many appointed positions for 

next year.  Iõm hoping that those of you who are currently volunteering for one of these positions will say 

òYes!ó when I call to confirm your participation for another year.  Currently I know of three openings:  Club 
Medic, Reciprocal Moorage Coordinator, and Training Coordinator.  Please contact me if you are interested.  

 

Finally, watch your mailbox for your 2019 dues statements, coming later this month.  As always, your  

statement will include a copy of your contact information for your review.  That information determines, 

among other things, how your entry in the 2019 Directory will appear, so please take a close look at your 

address, phone numbers, emails, boat information, etc., and let us know if anything needs to be corrected or 
updated.  

From the Clubhouse ñRear Commodore, Ken Olsen  
 

As the cooler days of fall and winter come at us and we begin to put our boats away for the 
winter, Club Dinners become the focal point of our SBYC activities.  Our Oktoberfest dinner 

was a spectacular success as Hosts Jon and Debbie Galbraith  and their team transformed 

our clubhouse into a raucous Bavarian Beer Hall.  Grill -masters Ken Olsen  and Bill Davis  

made sure that the Wurst was deeply flavored to stand up to the sauerkraut, potato salad 

and hand made pertzels.  The long communal tables encouraged boisterous conversation 
and a great sing -a-long to music provided by Wishkoskisõ and Hays'  family and friends.  

 

Now, you must mark your calendars for whatõs up next: 
 

November Clubhouse Dinner ð November 17 .  The no -cost Chili Cook -off  is back again this fall.  Claus 

and Turid Dassel  return as hosts, and are in need of a few more chili cooks.  If youõd like to volunteer to 

prepare and share a pot of your favorite chili, call Claus at 425 -466 -7071.  Even though we donõt charge for 
this event, please make sure you register on the website before registration closes on November 13, so that 

we have an accurate headcount for room setup and seating.  
 

Commodoreõs Ball ð December 1 .  Hosts Sheila Cencak , Kim Oldis  and their dinner crew have a fun and 
festive Commodoreõs Ball planned for us this holiday season.  Registration will be open from November 4 

through November 23.  Registration is first come / first served and this popular celebration always fills up 

quickly.  Once youõve registered, please note that we will require your payment no later than the  

November 23 close date .  Once registration closes on November 23, any unpaid seats will be offered to  

people on the waiting list.  
 

January Clubhouse Dinner ð January 19 .  Hosts Brenda and Bill Davis  will kick off 2019 with our annual 

no-cost Soup Dinner .  Any chefs who would like to volunteer to bring a steaming crock of homemade soup 

should contact Brenda at 206 -390 -6780 or  brendabilldavis@outlook.com  . 

mailto:brendabilldavis@outlook.com

